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Introduction: 
 

This addendum has been created in response to a concern raised within the initial 

component of the Bedajama Pty Ltd rezoning application by the NSW Department of 

Planning. The Department raised concerns regarding a Cardno Lawson Treloar flood 

report that indicated 8 lots, under the previous subdivision layout, were 

‘undevelopable’ in terms of being able to generate the correct amount of fill that 

would in turn have no consequence on the Goondiwindi town levee adjacent to the 

Macintyre River. An excerpt of this finding in the report is illustrated in Figure 1 

below.  

Figure 1: Excerpt from Cardno Lawson Treloar report which bought about amendment to 

planning proposal.  
 

The identified Lots in the report, 20, 22-26 and 37-38 have subsequently been 

removed from this proposal and will remain as their current zoning, RUI – Primary 

Production. The exlusion of these lots from the proposal has now resulted in a total 

Lot amount of 84 lots, losing two lots adjoining the Macintyre River as a consequence 

of this amendment. 

This will be demonstrated in the amended Moree Plains Shire Council (MPSC) Local 

Environmental Plan (LEP) zoning and lot size maps included in this addendum. 

Figure 2 shows the lots in question from the Cardno Report which are affected by this 

outcome (which also shows an original lot layout plan which has been subsequently 

amended since).  

 



Figure 2: Lots affected by Cardno Lawson Treloar report that are to be removed from proposal.  
Figure 3 demonstrates the amended lot design, removing these lots raised in the 

flooding report from the rezoning proposal where they will remain in their current 

state and under RU1 Primary Production zoning.  



 Figure 3: Amended Lot design  
 

 

Land Zoning Map Sheet LZN_003C, 

Lot Size Map Sheet LSZ_003C.  



The maps attached with this addendum illustrate the changes made following this 

amendment to the subdivision plans.  

 

The current and proposed MPSC LEP maps have been amended and are attached to 

this report, showing the area concerned with the Cardno Lawson Treloar report being 

removed from the Lot subdivision design and left as it present zoning, RU1- Primary 

Production. The proposed rezoning of lots map conducted by SMK Consultants Pty 

Ltd has also been amended to illustrate this change and is included just before the 

proposed new zoning maps. The zoning has resulted in 2 less lots than the 86 

envisaged in the original planning proposal report.  

 

  



Revised Subdivision Proposal 

  













Revised Lot Size and Zoning Mapping 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CURRENT LEP MAPPING 







 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PROPOSED LEP MAPPING 








